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Memorandum 
 

To:  Members of City Council 
  Mayor Elinor Carbone 
 

From:  Jaime M. LaMere, Personnel Director 

 

Date:  March 17, 2022 

 

Re:  DROP negotiations with Local 442 (PD) 

Background: 

The Personnel Department has been engaged in negotiations with Local 442 (PD 
union) regarding the implementation of a Deferred Retirement Option Plan (DROP) to 
address employee retention concerns at the Police Department.  Along with 
municipalities across the State of Connecticut and nationwide, the City of Torrington is 
experiencing difficulty in recruiting and retaining police officers.  See attached article 
The State of Recruitment:  A Crisis for Law Enforcement published by the International 
Association of Chiefs of Police and news article Police departments struggle to recruit 
into ‘difficult profession’. 

What is DROP?: 

A Deferred Retirement Option Plan provides employees who are retirement eligible to 
keep working for a specified period of time.  Instead of collecting their monthly pension, 
the employer sets aside the monthly pension payment as long as the employee 
continues to work.  Upon separation from City service upon the completion of the DROP 
period, the employee receives the lump sum of the pension amount set aside. 

DROP Example: 

Officer John Doe is eligible to retire on 6/30/2022 after 25 years of service.  Officer Doe 
wants to continue to work for the TPD, but he has maxed out his pension benefit under 
the terms of the collective bargaining agreement at year 25.  Under a DROP, Officer 
Doe can elect to retire and will be considered retired for purposes of freezing his 
pension calculation.  No further pension benefits will accrue after entering into DROP--
Officer Doe and the City would no longer contribute to his pension.  However, under the 
terms of a DROP, Officer Doe can continue to work in his same capacity in the 
Department as when he retired for a period of 3-5 additional years.  During the DROP, 
Officer Doe will earn his regular pay from his work as an officer in the Police 
Department.  Meanwhile, the pension payment Officer Doe would have received each 
month had he not continued to work would be set aside for Officer Doe in the pension 
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plan account and would be payable to him in a lump sum plus interest (minus an 
administrative fee) within 30 days after the completion of his DROP period.  

Benefits of DROP: 

• City retains seasoned employees with institutional knowledge for an additional 3-
5 years. 

• City retains certified officers in a time when it is difficult to recruit and retain 
officers. 

• City has longer period of time to plan for succession upon retirement of seasoned 
employees. 

• Stability in the Police Department. 

Other municipalities with DROP: 

• Norwalk 
• East Hartford 
• Enfield 
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